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EUSPA entrusts CNES with the responsibility of providing and 

maintaining the SAR-Galileo services for the next 10 years 
 
On Thursday 19 January 2023, CNES and EUSPA signed a framework contract confirming the European 
Union Space Programme Agency's (EUSPA) intention to entrust CNES once again with the responsibility of 
providing the SAR-Galileo services, maintaining the assets in operational condition, coordinating with the 
host sites and interfacing with the Cospas-Sarsat community. With a total budget of almost 137 million euros 
for 10 years, the framework contract foresees the introduction of specific contracts linked to SAR-Galileo 
developments, the initial one set at just over 48 million euros for 5 years. 

Since 2016, CNES is in charge of the operations of the SAR-Galileo services for the European Union, 
providing the SAR-Galileo Forward Link Service (FLS) and the SAR-Galileo Return Link Service (RLS). The 
coordination of operations and maintenance of the ground segment deployed across Europe is therefore 
ensured from the space centre in Toulouse. A network of reference beacons allows evaluation of the 
performance of the systems in real-time. 

In addition, CNES also provides its expertise to EUSPA for the definition of international standards, 
performance monitoring and future developments. 

The upcoming EPIRB-based services will lead to a significant change in the scope of the project. In particular, 
CNES has already been identified as the future operator of the Emergency Warning Service, an emergency 
alert service for communities that is scheduled to begin operations in 2024. This consolidates the position of 
CNES as a historical player in search and rescue activities. Some evolutions in this regard are already 
planned in the scope of the framework contract with EUSPA. 

CONTACTS   

Nathalie Blain Tel. +33 (0)1 44 76 75 21 nathalie.blain@cnes.fr 

Pascale Bresson Tel. +33 (0)1 44 76 75 39 pascale.bresson@cnes.fr 

Raphaël Sart Tel. +33 (0)1 44 76 74 51 raphael.sart@cnes.fr 

   

Marie Ménard  Tel. 420 602 619 776 marie.menard@euspa.europa.eu 

 
 
 


